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We are holding a virtual pumpkin carving 

competition! Carve a pumpkin at home and send 

a picture of it clearly stating your child’s name 

and class to:  

friends@cherrylane.hillingdon.sch.uk 

by 9am on 19th October! Prizes are awarded per 

year group and will be given out in school. 

 



 

. 

 



  

Parentpay 
All correspondence from the school to parents is via Parentpay in the form of text or email.  
If you have not registered with Parentpay and have mislaid your login details you must 
contact the school office as a matter of urgency so you will get up to date notifications of 
any Year Group bubble closures/re-openings. 
 

Parents Consultations 

As we are sadly unable to welcome large numbers of parents into the school building at the 
moment, we will not be holding our usual consultations.  Teachers have been working on 
short reports that will be sent out following the half term break.  You will be informed of 
what has been the pupils' focus of learning, their attainment and also targets that have 
been set for the children. If you have follow up questions or enquiries, there are details on 
the report about how to get in touch.  We look forward to inviting parents in to school for a 
more comprehensive meeting, as and when it is safe to do so.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

School Office 
There will be NO ENTRY into the school office.  Entry is by prior arrangement 

only so please telephone the school or email on 
admin@cherrylane.hillingdon.sch.uk . 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Covid-19 Test Results 
If your child/children or a family member have been advised to get a COVID-19 test and 
self-isolate as a result of showing signs of COVID the results must be provided to the school 
via email, along with the date of which the test was taken, on 
admin@cherrylane.hillingdon.sch.uk before the children can return to school. 

 
    

Pupil’s annual flu vaccinations will take place in school on Thursday 12th November for all 
year groups. A letter and consent forms will be sent out week commencing 19th October. 

 
All forms must be returned to school by Monday 9th November at the latest. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Hand Sanitiser 

It has been brought to our attention that some pupils are colouring their own hand sanitiser 
and then bringing it to school.  If any of our pupils bring coloured hand sanitiser to school it 
will be taken off them until the end of the day.  We have enough hand sanitiser in school to 
ensure pupils will still be able to sanitise their hands.  
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30th November – Police visit to Year 5 

2nd March – Police visit to Year 6 
9th March – Life Bus on site 

24th May – Police visit to Year 6 
 

One-Way System 
Please remember that there are two Entrance Only gates and two Exit Only gates on the premises. 
Please use the correct gates for entering and exiting the school site as this forms part of the safety 
measures we have put in place to try to keep everyone safe on the school grounds. Thank you once 
again for your support during these challenging times. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Birthday Sweets / Cakes 

 
Some families like to send sweets etc to celebrate children’s birthdays with their 
classmates. To keep this safe during the pandemic, here is a list of do’s and don’ts: 
  

 Children can bring sweets to share 

 Sweets/Cakes MUST be brought in at the start of the day with your child and given 
to their class teacher  

 They should be in individual sealed packages (eg like a big bag with little Haribo type 
packets etc) 

 Loose individually wrapped sweets can be shared so long as they are sent to school 
in their large sealed packet or container at the start of the day 

 Open unwrapped sweets or cakes etc cannot be accepted or given out at all 

 School staff will hand out the treats at the end of the day, to limit the amount of 
physical contact with the gifts 

 Children are asked to put sweets etc in their bag to take home. They do not eat 
them in class.   It is up to their parent when and if they eat them, not school staff.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

School Calendar 
 
 

 
 

  

   
   

 

Autumn Term – 2020 

 

Half term: Monday, 26
th

 October to Friday, 30
th

 October 

Autumn 2 starts: Monday, 2
nd

 November 

Term ends:  Friday, 18
th

 December @ 2pm 

Spring Term – 2021 

 

Spring 1 starts:  Wednesday, 6
th

 January 

Half term:  Monday, 15
th

 February to Friday, 19
th

 February 

Spring 2 starts: Monday, 22
nd

 February 

Term ends:  Wednesday, 31
st

 March @ 2pm 

Summer Term – 2021 

 

Summer 1 starts:  Monday, 19
th

 April 

Half term:  Monday, 31
st

 May to Friday, 4
th

 June 

Summer 2 starts:  Tuesday, 8
th

 June 

Term ends:  Thursday, 22
nd

 July @ 2pm 

 STAFF TRAINING DAYS – SCHOOL CLOSED 

4th & 5th January 2021 

7th June & 23rd July 2021 


